SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 10,2017

SUNDAY BEFORE THE ELEVATION OF THE HOLY CROSS

THE MARTYRS MENODORA, METRODORA & NYMPHODORA

EPISTLE READING OF THE DAY: This morning's Apostolic Reading is from
the Letter of Saint Paul to the Galatians, Chapter 6, Verses 11-18. It is found in
our books on pages 147.

‘O AnootolAog: ITgog I'aAdtag EmiotoAng IavAov t0 avayvwoua, keg. 6,
ééO/L(P 11-18: AdeAgoi, ete mmAikoc Opiv yodupaow #ygaba T éuf xewl. ‘Oocot BéAovotv
eUMEOTWTINOAL €V oaQkKl, ovTOL Avarykalovoty Duag megurépveodat, povov tva pr @ otave@ tov XQLoTov
dukwvTaL OvdE yaQ ol meQLTeTUNéVOL aVTOL VOUOV QUAGOTOLOLY, dAAd OéAovay Duag meptéuveoOat,
tva év ) Ouetéoa oagkt kKavxnowvtat. Epol 8¢ pn yévolto kavxaoOat el un év 1@ otaveq Tov Kvgiov
Nuwv Inoov Xpwotov: d ob époil KOoHoS Eotavtpwtal Kayw T kOéopw. Ev yao Xowote Inoov olte
TEQLTOMT] TL loXVeL, oUTe akgopuotia, aAAx kawvr) ktio. Kal 600t 1@ Kavovt To0Tw oToLXjoovaty, eiorjvn
&’ adTovg, Kal €Aeog, Kal émi tov ToganA tov Beov. Tov AoLmov, KOTOVS oL UNOELS TAQEXETW: YW YAQ T
otiyuata Tov kviov Tnoov &v 1@ oouarti pov Bactalw. H x&ois tod kvelov fuwv Tnood XoLotod petd tov
MVELUATOS VU@V, ddeA@ol. Aunv.

GOSPEL READING OF THE DAY: This morning's Gospel Reading is from the Holy
Gospel according to St. John, Chapter 3, Verse 13-27. It is found in our books on
pages 307.

‘H onuepwvn evayyehmkn mepikomn ¢k tod kata lToavvnv, kep. 3, £6a¢. 13-17.
Evpiokeran gig T prpria pag, ogi. 306.

Today’s Apolytikion (Dismissal Hymn) is that of Tone Five (Plagal 1):

Eternal with the Father and the Spirit is the Word, who of a Virgin was begotten for our salvation.
As the faithful, we both praise and worship Him for, in the flesh did He consent to ascend unto the
Cross, and death did He endure, and the dead He raised unto life though His all-glorious
Resurrection.

Tov ovvavagxov Adyov Iatpl kat I[Tvevpartt, tov €k I[TagBévov texOévia elg cwtneiav MUy,
AVUUVIOWHEV TLOTOL KAl TIQOOKLVHOWHEV: OTL NUOOKNOE ookl aveABely év @ LTtav®, Katl
Oavatov vTopetval, kat éyetgat Tovg tebvewtac, év 1) Eévodiw Avaotaoel avTov.

THE LORD’S PRAYER IN SPANISH: Padre nuestro, que estas en los cielos, santificado sea tu
nombre, venga tu Reino, hagase tu voluntad en la tierra como en el cielo; danos hoy nuestro pan de
cada dia; perdona nuestras deudas asi como nosotros perdonamos a nuestros deudores; no nos
dejes caer en la tentacidn, y libranos del Mal.

40 DAY BLESSING: This morning, we welcome 40 day old Anahi Nicoletta, daughter of Nicholas &
Johanna Ramos. Na mas zisi! Long Life!

FIRST DAY OF SUNDAY SCHOOL: Today is the first day of Sunday School. We are happy to welcome
students and teachers alike, as we learn “the instructions” “given by the authority of the Lord Jesus” (1
Thessalonians 4:2).

OIKOS LECTURE TODAY: In lieu of a sermon today, we will hear from Alexandros Kozak. Alex will
speak to us on the topic of “holy fools” (yes, there is such a topic!). The actual title for his talk is “Holy
Fools in the Byzantine Empire. “

DANCE PRACTICE TODAY: Dance Practice will take place today, as scheduled.

DIVINE LITURGY THIS WEEK: Thursday, September 14 is the Feast of the Elevation of the Holy Cross.
Services will be celebrated by Father Tom Paris, Proistamenos Emeritus of Ascension Cathedral, Oakland.
Orthros will begin at 9 a.m., followed by the Divine Liturgy at 10 a.m.

CALLING FESTIVAL VOLUNTEERS: Everyone, especially our Philoptochos women, have been hard at
work preparing for this year’s Greek Food Festival, to take place September 22, 23, and 24. We are still in
need of volunteers in the following areas: Food Preparation, Loukoumades, Taverna, Set-up, Food
Procurement, Music, Permits, Gyro, Lamb and Pastry and Coffee Booths. Please contact Chris Kyriacou,
Parish Council President, chris kyriacou@mac.com or Deno Konstantinides, denocom@gmail.com or

Grace Koutoulas, gmkoutoulas@yahoo.com. Meanwhile, we can use your assistance for the preparation of

Bell Peppers, which will take place Tuesday, September 12 and Wednesday, September 13, 9 am to 5 pm.

INTRODUCTION TO ORTHODOXY: (Sundays, 9.a.m., upstairs). This class is especially intended for
those who are thinking about converting to Orthodoxy and for family members and friends who would
like to support them on their journey, but it is also open to people who are already Orthodox and who
would like to deepen their understanding of their faith. We explore Christian theology and practice
through reading selections of Scripture, the Church Fathers, the lives of the Saints, and other texts
representative of the Orthodox worldview. These readings are the starting point for our discussions,
which aim at clarifying doctrine and worship and helping us to discover (or rediscover), week after week,
why we belong in the Church. If you are interested in attending the class, please contact Alexandros
Kozak at orthodoxy-agkozak@sneakemail.com. Note: The Introduction to Orthodoxy class is now being
offered two Sundays a month (rather than every Sunday). For the remainder of September, it is being
offered today, September 10, and on Sunday, September 17.

HONORING PATRICIA ALECK: It is customary for the immediate past president of the Ladies
Philoptochos to be honored, at the conclusion of her service as President (as it is also custom for the
immediate past president of the Parish Council to be so honored). Our Ladies Philoptochos will honor Pat
with a pre-Christmas féte, on Sunday, December 3. The event will benefit the Building Fund. Details are
forthcoming.




WE CAN’T WAIT FOR IT TO FINISH: However, with the current
building boom in San Francisco, the Contractor is having trouble getting subs to do the work.
We're in the home stretch, though. As you see, we are nearing completion of the exterior. We
are also about a month away from receiving a Conditional Use Permit to enable us to secure a
third-party operator to run the parking. As for the interior: we hope to begin the upper wall
installation by the end of 2017. However, in order for us to continue, we need your prayers and
your continued financial support. First, we have outstanding pledges, to the tune of $600,000.
Statements went out this week. Follow-up phone calls are being made by members of the
Parish Council. May we ask you to make good on your Building Fund pledges by the end of
2017? Please give serious consideration to doing so, to enable us to continue rebuilding the
Cathedral. If you have not yet contributed, won't you consider making a gift this calendar
year? We invite you to join in and let’s finish what we’ve undertaken to do, that is, to rebuild
our church and make firm our presence as a Greek Orthodox house of worship in the heart of
our Great City. In this way, we will be answering the call by God to Moses, when he said
“Build me a Sanctuary, and I will appear among you.” (from the Septuagint: Kai moujoeig pot
ayiaopa, ki 6@Orjcopa év vuiv). (Exodus 25:8). When everything is completed, we will be able
to consecrate the new Cathedral to the glory of God. More than likely, this will take place to
coincide with our 100* anniversary, in 2021. Let’s keep going, Annunciation!

“The Church shall be a home for
Orthodox Christians from every
ethnic and national background. It
shall be a house of prayer for all
humankind, in which the Holy Name
of our Triune God shall be extolled
and all of creation sanctified.”

(Ecumenical Patriarch
Bartholomew, Ground breaking,
November 6, 1997)



